
 

Letter to WR Graham from H.P. Brittain, 
friend and Treasurer of Tazewell County.


Tazewell, Va. Jan. 3, 1902


Dear Will,


I had fine luck with the Richlands 
ticket. Got to pay it without a scrap. I 
enclose you herewith the tickets, - 
town and county. We have not had the 
snow you mention. I don’t think it has 
exceeded 4 inches at any time. The 
man who offers a bill last legislation 
for bounty on (crow?) scraps must 
have been from your county. I 
suppose you told me the truth about 
how much corn they destroyed for 
you. It’s an uphill business making our 
people believe it. That big eagle 
reported in yesterdays Times Dispatch 
surely was captured near your locality. 
The paper stated that it is capable of 
carrying off a sheep and that it is 
larger than the condor. Be careful how 
you talk before the children.



Your cousin Ike George has about 
completed a very handsome stone 
wall in front of the Harrison, Gillespie 
& Graham plot at the old cemetery. 
Hope you enjoyed Christmas. 
Everyone seemed to be in a good 
humor here. I have been sprinkling the 
streets since Jan 1st. Have a front 
seat on the water wagons.


Wishing you a happy and prosperous 
new year. With kindest regards to your 
wife and family.


Your friend, H.P. Brittain


